PACT Steering Group Minutes 5.9.12
Present: Dawn Hurton (DH); Peter Clarke (PC); Chris Cant (CC); John Bodger (JB); Christine Sutherland (CS); Peter Ward (PW); Peter Dicken (PD); Nigel Jenkins (NJ); Maureen Ward (MW).
Apologies: Richard Wood 
Minutes of last meeting were circulated after the last meeting and taken as read.
FINANCES
CC gave an update on PACT's finances. At present there is approx. £12,000 of which £10,000 is from Awards for all for the St Andrew's Square upgrade this leaves about £2,000 in PACT's account - about £1000 less than at the time of the AGM. This is largely accounted for by the fact that there is still money to come in from the Greening Scheme - (approx £1,300 from Vitality of Penrith). 
PACT had invoiced CAfS for work PW had done in support of the Big Lottery grant, £700 was returned, as previously agreed, as a donation to CAfS, leaving £350 for PACT. 
Our insurance premium has been paid for this year but this will need to be reviewed if our turnover increases. 
UPDATE ON SUMMER ACTIVITIES
PW referred colleagues to the previously circulated paper.
PW reported that during the summer CAfS bid for money from The Big Lottery Fund's "Communities Living Sustainably" which was offering up to £1m (over three years) to 12 projects around the country. CAfS won £955,270.
 PACT, as one of the partners, receives 
· £52,000 to organize a project with 35 local schools in Eden to engage children in learning about sustainability and to use the lessons of the past to inform the future. DH will lead this project, working with Cumbria Archives. PW aims to raise another £20,000 for this project from other sources and the culmination of the work of the project will a May Day type event to feed back to the community. PW said that ideally a new teaching aid would be developed by the project, which will enable engagement and learning for other communities in the future. The key messages will about climate change and the challenges for the future. NJ and PC agreed to act as a sounding board and adviser for DH and MW will help with the archive research. PC said that his wife Linda may also be interested in helping with the archive research and he will let us know if she is. 
· £7,500 for two projects relating to transport.  The first is to increase awareness of and encourage use of the nationwide Whipcar scheme and the second to improve information about public transport on the Cumbria County Council website and present it in a more integrated way.
· £90,000 for the establishment of an energy supply company (ESCO) which has been discussed over the last year in the Energy Action Group. PW will lead on this.
There is also a sum of money for admin expenses for PACT - £8,000.
PW distributed copies of details of the bid and asked if everyone would study these and indicate if they were happy to sign up to this project by Tuesday 11th September. He agreed to send everyone further details about agreed outcomes so that we have full information before agreeing. CS pointed out a mistake in the wording of the bid - "transaction" instead of "transition" and PW noted that this must be changed before signing up to the partnership with CAfS.
There was discussion about changing the organization of PACT to cope with the new responsibilities and PW agreed to contact Carlisle who became an Industrial and Provident Society last year to learn from their experience. It was suggested that we contact Viv Lewis again and take her advice.
It was agreed by all that there must be good governance around these projects so that they are closely monitored with regard to both approach and delivery. This will also assist in the creation of a clear audit trail for reporting back to CAfS and ultimately the Lottery.
There was discussion about where the responsibility for project delivery lay if funding went straight from CAfS to The Archive. PW made it clear that regardless of how the money flowed through the project PACT was being asked to deliver these four projects. However he promised to give more thought to CC's concerns.  
A.O.B. 
Two other things were discussed 
A. The possibility of paying CC more for the excellent work he does on the web site. There was a general feeling that this would be a good thing but the decision was carried forward to the next meeting. 
B. NJ raised the possibility of employing someone to undertake some of this work referring us to the benefits that Brampton and Kendal had gained from having access to a paid worker. Again this issue was carried forward to the next meeting. 
Date of Next meeting  
Wednesday 3rd October. It was agreed to also consider having a special meeting in October to discuss the four programmes of work in more detail so please pencil Wednesday 17th in the diary as well.
